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SUNDAY, May 17 

  8:45 - FBC Coffee Café   

  9:15 - Sunday School 

10:00 - Library Open 

10:30 - Morning Worship 

 No Evening Activities 
     or Worship Service 

  3:30 - Girl’s Bible Study/Smiths’ 

  5:00 - Youth Choir Rehearsal/Bishops’ 

TUESDAY, May 19 

  7:00 - Men’s Prayer Group 

  6:00 - Prayer Shawl Ministry/Aldersgate 

WEDNESDAY, May 20 

  4:30 - English as Second Language 

  5:30 - Prayer Meeting/Chapel 

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

     

         

 

 

       
  

    

 

 

 

           

 

   Last Sunday’s Record                         
    May 10 
      First Baptist  SS: 299 
      Offering:  $32,312.45 
              

            January 1, 2015                   
Requirements:   $489,823.61 
Receipts:             $498,484.32 

 
Deacon of the Week 
5/17 - Scott Sills 
5/24 - Joey Mabry 
5/31 - Mark Williams                
6/7 - George Hill 

Preschool Ext. Session 
Adam and Dana Foreman 

LAUNCH 
Jessica Johnson 

Russell and Kim Cruise 
Annabella Sills 

Counting Committee 
Kathy Stehle 
Betty Jackson 

Melanie Carroll 
Marcia Brewer, Chairman 

 

Worship Welcomers 
JoAnn Braddock   Denise Lewis 

Tommy and Marcia Brewer 
 

Sunday School Greeters  
David McCubbin  Cheryl Polk 
Pam Maloney    Debra Porter 

Security  
Justin Cobb 
TV Ministry  

Bobby and Janet Berg, Connie 
Calhoun, Jason Braud, David 

McCubbin, Anna Melton,  
Cecelia Moseley,                             

Mark Williams, Ray Denton 

              VOLUNTEER MINISTRY  for May 17 

                           Dr. Raymon Leake, Pastor        
                 Rev. David McCubbin, Associate Pastor Emeritus                                                                                                                                            

Rev. Wayne Polk, Associate  Pastor for Outreach and Discipleship                                                         
 Rev. David Bishop, Associate Pastor for Music                                                    

 Rev. Benjy Linder, Associate Pastor for Students 
 Caitlin Braud, Director of Children’s Ministries                                                                                               

701  26th Avenue/P.O. Box 1509      601.484.4600   601.484/4620 (F)                        
Meridian, MS  39302                                 www.fbcmeridian.org                                                                      

FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER                                    
has been suspended 

for the summer  
and will resume  

August 12.  
 

Prayer Meeting 
5:30 p.m. 

Chapel 
 
 
 

 

 

Sermon for Sunday, May 17 
“Try to Remember” 
Deuteronomy 8:2-6 

Deacon’s Breakfast        
Sunday, May 31 

8:00 a.m. 

 

 The Messenger 
 

May 17, 2015                                             Volume 87, Number 20 

Vacation Bible School 
June 8 through 12 

  8:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon 

(Forms are in the                            
Welcome Center                         

or on the Website!) 



FBC Scholarship Applications 
 Scholarship applications are available at the               

Welcome Center Desk or may be secured                            
by e-mail. 

They must be completed and returned to the 

church office on or before Sunday, June 14. 

The Prayergram is a weekly publication of 
FBC outlining specific prayer needs of our 
church, community and world missions.                              
If you are not presently receiving The Prayer-
gram and would like to, please contact the 
church office and we will be glad to put you 
on the mailing list.   

Fifth Sunday Offering for Trinidad 
Sunday, May 31 

  FBC Eye Glass Ministry                                                 
We are again collecting used         
eyeglasses and sunglasses for                 

missions.  Please drop them in the 
box in the Welcome Center.     

Memorials… 

  Music Fund 
In memory of:  Ruby Chester 
          Missions and Ministry Fund 
In honor of:  Wayne Polk 
              Baptist Children’s Village 
In honor of:  Denise Lewis 

  Walk Thru the Bible Verses for this week… 
 May 17 - Job 4-7 
 May 18 - Job 8-10 
 May 19 - Job 11-14 
 May 20 - Job 15-17 
 May 21 - Reflection and Worship 
 May 22 - Job 18-19 
 May 23 - Job 20-21 

Sympathies to…  
Terry and Tricia Collier 

in the death of his father, Hayes Collier. 

 7th to 9th Grade Girls! 
Girl’s Bible Study 

Sunday afternoons beginning May 17 
at 3:30 p.m. at the Smith’s 
See Annabella Sills, Libby Waite                                         

or Stephanie Smith for info. 

 7th to 12th Grade Boys! 

Boy’s Bible Study 
Sunday afternoons in the summer 

See Noah Allison or                     
Myles Culpepper for info. 

 

 Heading to Washington, D.C. on choir tour     
YOUTH CHOIR SUMMER REHEARSAL SCHEDULE 

TIME:  5:00 p.m.      WHERE: at the Bishop’s 

Sunday, May 17 Sunday, June 7       Sunday, June 21 
Sunday, May 31 Sunday, June 14      

               CHOIR TOUR July 11-18 

                       BLOCK PARTY      

                Wednesday,  June 3rd  5:30PM 

                         The youth will be hosting a block party 
      at the Playground For Jesus to kick off 
              another great  summer of ministry. 
From leading in Bible study, cooking, organizing 
games, and loving on kids, the youth will be asked to 
take leadership roles. We are excited to see what 
Christ can do though our young people!  

 Kids Stuff…                           
Congratulations to those who finished the     

 Children’s Gospel Reading Plan! 

 

 

 
 

Kaitlyn Foreman - 4th grade 
Hamp Haarala - Kindergarten 
Sydney Harrison - 6th grade  
Price Hester - 4th grade  
Ella Morse -  4th grade 

THANK YOU CHURCH FAMILY…from the 
bottom of my heart for your generous  
spirit in supplying items for my upcoming  
mission trip to Costa Rica with the LBA.  
Thank you also for your prayers for me,  
our team and for the  people that we will 
be serving in Costa Rica. 
       Amy Presley 

HELP US STAY CONNECTED!                
If you have changed your                         

telephone number, gone to                            
cell number only or changed                  

your e-mail address…                                    
please let us know so that we can  update your                            

information.  THANKS FOR YOUR HELP!!! 


